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Minister Responsible for Nunavut Housing Corporation 

Minista Kamayiuyuq Nunavut Igluliqiyiryuatkunik 

Ministre responsible de la Societe d’habitation du Nunavut 

         March 11, 2025 

Mr. Joe Savikataaq 

Chairperson 

Standing Committee on Community and Economic Development 

Legislative Assembly 

 

Dear Mr. Savikataaq 

 

Commitments during Committee of the Whole  

During our discussions in Committee of the Whole, I committed to providing additional information 
to members on question raised. I’d like to take a moment to share those updates. 

MLA Killiktee asked about vacant Project Management (PM) positions. Currently, all 15 Project 
Management positions at NHC are filled 10 in our three District Offices and 5 at Headquarters. 

MLA Maliki inquired about Inuit representation among General Managers at Local Housing 
Organizations (LHOs). Of the 20 filled GM positions, 8 are held by Inuit. There are also 5 vacant 
GM positions. I’d also like to clarify my previous comments regarding Inuit employment levels at 
LHOs. While overall Inuit employment at LHOs is approximately 80–85%, the Inuit employment 
rate specifically for GM positions is closer to 40%. 

MLA Lightstone asked about Inuit apprentices at NHC. While NHC does not currently have 
employees registered as Nunavut apprentices, our LHO partners do have a number of 
apprentices on staff. 

I appreciate the questions from members and remain committed to keeping you informed. Please 
reach out if you need any further details. 

Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Hon. Lorne Kusugak MLA 
Minister Responsible for the Nunavut Housing Corporation 

Cc:  Members of Standing Committee on Community and Economic Development 

 Clerk of the Assembly of Nunavut  

 President and CEO Nunavut Housing Corporation 


